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6/5/20
Dear Parent/Carer
I hope you are all well and continuing to find ways of keeping occupied in these very strange times- it certainly is becoming evident what a strong community we have and we feel proud to be part of it. Thank you to everyone for the part you are playing in keeping us safe, volunteering your services and supporting your family at home.
I would just like to remind everyone that the school is here to help any family in need. This includes families who have been made redundant, furloughed or are needing to self-isolate. We have contacts with many County Durham agencies who offer support services and we are very keen to begin accessing the funds that we know have been made available to support families. All requests for support are confidential and we will signpost you to the service we think can best meet your needs. Please do get in touch- it would be a shame if the funds and services made available were not used. Equally, if your family situation has changed and you believe you may now be entitled to Free School Meals please email: kingstreet@durhamlearning.net with your full name, child’s name, Date of Birth and National Insurance number and we can apply for you. 
There are also many services who can support your mental health during this time. If you feel you need it, please have a look at the support on offer at www.durham.gov.uk/stayhomesavelives. It does come highly recommended from those who have used it. Please also remember that it is completely normal for your child be feeling anxious too and you may see more tears and tantrums as they learn to cope with the new situation. We continue to hear from families who feel guilty at not being able to get their child to do as much work as they had hoped- please don’t worry about this. Only do what you think you and your child can cope with. Please be gentle on them and yourself if you are struggling. We love to see the photos of them playing, crafting, cooking, reading or even helping to do jobs around the house- they are all life skills and learning opportunities. The most important thing is keeping your family safe, secure and happy. The phots we have received from Pyjamarama day were brilliant and really made us smile.
For those who missed the text message earlier this week we announced that Miss Brown has had her twin boys and they are all doing very well- she has now named them and we are very happy to add Jaxon and Oliver to the King Street family. We send congratulations and best wishes to them all. 
Miss Bell will also return from maternity leave on the 1st June. I am sure that lots of our children and families will be delighted to have her back in school. I know she is very excited to be returning and is looking forward to schools reopening to see everyone again. 
We have also issued instructions today on how to withdraw refund credits from your Parent Pay account. Please note that, at present, we have only refunded the Y3 visit to the Botanical gardens, Y6 London visit and the Mother’s day lunch. All other refunds will be processed in due course. 
As you are aware, Friday 8th May is a bank holiday to celebrate VE day, therefore staff will not be responding to email queries or eschools on that day. I hope you understand that teachers have been working very hard every day to ensure they set and respond to work. This is in addition to continuing with further training and, as I am sure you will agree, they deserve a break too. 
Finally, if you are struggling to access eschools due to login problems please let us know at kingstreet@durhamlearning.net and we can issue new details- we are finding this is most efficient way to communicate with you and if you log in to your child’s account you can have direct contact with their teacher.
Together, I am sure we can come through this stronger.
If you have any queries at all, please do get in touch. We are here to help.
Take care and stay safe.
Mrs Bromley

Head Teacher
